American Council of the Blind of Nebraska
Minutes October 10, 2009
The meeting convened at 1:00 P.M. with all officers present. The minutes for June and September were accepted as read. The Treasurer’s report was accepted as given.

Announcements:
The next Commission meeting will be held at their office in Lincoln on November 21, 2009. The meeting will be at 9:00 A.M. in Room 400.

It was moved, seconded at passed for Jim Jirak to submit an application for the Transportation Project to be distributed among the cab fare subsidy programs.

A reminder was given that dues are due in January 2010 of $12:00.

Committee Reports:
The board accepted the convention budget presented by Sherryl Rissi. The convention will be at the Clarion Hotel Fremont, room rates are $64.95. There will be dinner Friday night aboard the Mystery/Dinner Train. The cost is $29.95 with ACBN paying 2/3 of the cost. The hotel will provide a continental breakfast.

The Corresponding Secretary reported that the appropriate cards have been sent, Mark Bulger and Janet Doulas have both been ill.

Old Business:
There are no applications for the Grant Writer’s position at the present time.

Lincoln has spent $50.00 of their stimulus funds, Omaha has spent $76.00.

New Business:
Jim Jirak has been having computer problems on the website. He is investigating the cause currently. It was moved, seconded and passed that if necessary, Jim will be reimbursed for the cost of fixing the problem.

The next meeting will be in Lincoln at the public library, after the Lincoln Chapter meeting and lunch.

The meeting was adjourned at 2:20 P.M.

Respectfully submitted

Shirley C. Allen

Recording Secretary

